

Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

October 5, 2010
Approved Minutes- motion by T. Zeigler, second by J. Darnall
Present: Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Jolynn Staley, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Not Present: Barb Arbogast, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun,
Ex-Officio:  Diane Ruch, Dave Turner; Guests:  none
The meeting was called to order by Chair Sanchez at 12:06 pm.

A motion was made by J. Darnall and seconded by J. Taylor to accept the minutes of the September 21, 2010 meeting as amended.  The motion was unanimously approved.
Chair Sanchez asked for feedback from the council about what they learned at the last meeting, with Nikki Brauer’s Wellness presentation.  It was noted that the membership prices for the new Student Fitness Center were recently released.  Although they are almost double the cost of the previous semester cost for participation in Wellness activities they are very comparable to the price of off campus facilities. 
A flyer on “Social Security Workshop” was distributed by Chair Sanchez. This workshop is being sponsored by the ISU Annuitants Association.

The Academic Senate meeting included information on the Cardinal Court project. It was noted that a total of 1,586 beds will be lost when the south campus housing complex is torn down. The new Cardinal Court project calls for about 900 beds. The complex will include apartments, entertainment and a café and include many more sidewalks which would need to be maintained. It was noted that studies had been done and there will be sufficient housing available in the area for students that have finished their freshman year.
Members of the Council were reminded to sign up to attend the appreciation luncheon as part of the homecoming activities. Five scholarship winners as well as the winner of the Carl Johansson Scholarship will be recognized at that time.

J. Darnall will represent the Civil Service Council at the Council of Councils meeting later this month.

Rediger noted that the deadline for the OpenLine is tomorrow (October 6). She requested information from members of the council. 

V. Brideson told members they are in need of more participants for the parade on Saturday, Oct. 16. They will meet at 8:00 am in the parking lot of Locust and School Streets, please notify Val if you plan to participate.

Flyers were mailed to the campus community with information on the November Bus Shopping Trip. Over 20 people are currently signed up.
Holiday Party plans are moving along. President Bowman has been confirmed for the opening remarks and more details will be discussed at a meeting next week. B. Arbogast did her update via email since she was out during the meeting.

T. Sanchez noted that each week in The Report they focus on a shared governance group. While she started out very basic she hopes to get in more depth in the future.

A lengthy discussion was held on the option of OpenLine Editor.  Chair Sanchez told the group she felt that there were two options for the position: 1) appoint a person that has expressed interest or 2) ask for applications and appoint a person through the application process. It was noted that in past discussions the option of being a council member versus not being a council member was discussed. If the editor is not a council member they are considered an ex-officio member of the council. The fact that the OpenLine Newsletter seems to be the one hard copy item that continues to be read by members of the University Community was mentioned by more than one council member. If the application process was used then all applicants would need to be interviewed.

S. Cox suggested that since the Bylaws are up for review and revision this year it would be a good time to include the OpenLine editor position as part of the bylaws of the Council. 
It was further noted that if the interim editor is willing to continue in the position permanently new processes could be put into place for the appointment of that position in the future. The process could include those interested in the position contacting the current editor and that person could start the screening process and make recommendations on who to be considered for the position. It may also be good to include an Associate Editor position to have a backup in case of an emergency.

J. Darnall made a motion to appoint Andrea Rediger Editor of the OpenLine until she is ready to step down. Resignation would require a minimum of two month notice to allow for a replacement to be selected. The motion was seconded by T. Zeigler and unanimously approved.

S. Cox inquired on the availability to put web address in the classified section of the OpenLine. Additional information is being gathered before the question is answered.
The board was informed by Chair Sanchez that a memorial contribution was given to the Lawhun Family as a memorial to Christa’s father.

Chair Sanchez then shared information that she had received from Human Resources on concerns raised on the Attendance Policy. She noted that they sent the previous policy and the new policy to her. The previous policy said that anything in excess of 10 absences over a 12-month period could be considered excessive absenteeism or leave abuse. It was noted that some departments had been more lenient in the past and allowed up to 12 absences; the revised policy attempts to have everyone follow the same guidelines. It was noted that the way the days are counted has changed slightly. Anyone with further questions or concerns should contact one of the following in HR: Tammy Carlson, 8-8846, tscarls@ilstu.edu; Colette Homan, 8-8848, cshoman@ilstu.edu; or Felicia Young, 8-4545, fayoung@ilstu.edu. It was further noted that this is an ISU policy and not a state policy.
D. Turned suggested that the group consider doing a member profile in the OpenLine. This would allow CS employees to meet their representatives and colleagues and get to know them a little better. After a short discussion the concept will be put into place by first explaining the groups and then profiling the members of the Council. Another item of interest may be the history of the Council.

A motion was made by J. Staley and seconded by B. Blick to adjourn the meeting at 1:06 p.m. The motion was approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –November 3; December 8
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –October 19, November 2, November 16, December 7, December 21
Upcoming CSC Event Dates – 

· Saturday, November 20 – Annual Shopping Trip
· Sunday, December 5 – Annual Holiday Party
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be October 19, 2010 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF









